
 

  

 
The Salutatorian for the Class of 2018 is 
Shivani Rajesh Patel. 
Shivani Patel is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Rajesh 
Patel. She is a Palmetto Fellows Scholar. She is a 
member of the National Honor Society, Interact 
Club, and High School Math Team. She has been 
volunteering at the Regional Medical Center since 
her sophomore year and has been the Secretary of 
the program since her junior year. Shivani will attend 
the University of South Carolina Honors College in 
the Fall majoring in Chemistry.   

The Valedictorian for the class of 2019 is  
Amber Victoria White.  
Amber is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Alex White. 
She is a Palmetto Fellows Scholar, secretary of the 
National Honor Society, Vice president of Interact 
Club, a member of Junior Cotillion, and a SCISA 
honor graduate. Amber was named Homecoming 
maid of honor and 2019 May Day Queen. She has 
taken Mary Jane’s School of Dance for fourteen years 
and has been named to the SCISA All-Region and All
-State volleyball teams for the past three years. Am-
ber will attend Clemson University in the fall with a 
major in Biological Sciences.   

 

TOMMY WANNAMAKER AWARD:  This award is the highest award any student can 
attain at Orangeburg Preparatory Schools, Inc. The award is given in memory of Thomas 
Elliot Wannamaker, Jr. who was born November 3, 1933, the son of the late Dr. and Mrs. 
Thomas Elliot Wannamaker and the brother of the late Lyall Wannamaker Plumb, the late 
Robert Boyd Wannamaker, and Dr. Braxton Bryant Wannamaker.  Tommy died at the age 
of 31 in November of 1964.  Mr. Wannamaker’s profound interest and personal assistance 
during the early days of Wade Hampton Academy, one of our parent schools, is commem-
orated by the annual presentation of the award to a member of the senior class.  This award 
is based on scholarship, service, leadership, character, and citizenship.  Part of the criteria 
for the Tommy Wannamaker Award is one’s contribution to the school.   
 

Each year a plaque symbolizing this award is presented at graduation to a student 
in the senior class nominated by the faculty.  This year’s recipient is Jillee Anna 
Walter (pictured right.) 
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Wendi Manion joined the Orangeburg Prep family 
on Monday, October 27, 2014 in the new School Health 
Nurse position.  Her home base will be in the Lower 
Campus main office, but she will be available to all as 
the needs arise.  Many of you know her as "Coach 
(Jason) Cote's wife," especially after their memorable 
engagement at the Powder Puff football game a few years 
ago.  Originally from West Virginia--just ask her about 
Mountaineer Football!!-- she is an Honors graduate of 
West Virginia University with a Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing, and considers pediatric nursing  her pas-
sion.  Formally a pediatric intensive care nurse and a 
school health nurse in West Virginia and Georgia, she 
has held various "adult" nursing positions since moving 
to Orangeburg ten years ago, and is ready to return to her 
love, caring for children. 
"Miss Wendi" lives in Orangeburg with Coach Cote and 
their three 4-legged fur babies, Eddy, Rudy, and 
Lily.  She loves watching movies, bargain shopping, and 
being a Thirty-One Gifts Consultant. 

 
 

 

 
 The Class of 2019 (pictured 
top) enjoyed their senior class trip 
the week of March 11th—
16th.  Points visited during the week 
were Charlottesville, VA 
(Monticello), Baltimore, MD (Inner 
Harbor, Fort McHenry and Phillips 
Seafood--oh those crab cakes!) and 
Washington, D.C. (U.S. Capitol, Li-
brary of Congress, Supreme Court, 
Smithsonian, Union Station, D.C. 
Monuments, National Cathedral, Ar-
lington Cemetery, and a performance 
at the Kennedy Center). 
 This year the weather was 
cold and blustery at the beginning of 
the week, but by the end of the week 
the group experienced temperatures 
in the high 70s and buds on the cher-
ry trees!  It was a great trip and a 
most memorable one for the Class of 
2019. 
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Pictured top right at the Inner Harbor in Baltimore are John Pascoe, Mrs. 
McGee, and Nick Pascoe. 
 
Pictured middle right taking a break at The National Cathedral are Madison 
Sharpe, Tori Smith, and Madison Garrick. 
 
Pictured below are Brett Evatt, Will Connor, Wesley Wells, and Rebecca 
Axson. 

Senior Class trip chaperones pictured below are Coach Hay, Mr. & Mrs. 
Bryan (LaDan) Brown, Assistant Head of School;  Mr. & Mrs. Edgar
(Rosemary) McGee, senior class sponsor; and Mrs. Kelley Wannamaker. 

Trace 
Furtick 

Carson Fogle 
Emily Rutland 
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 What a wonderful time we all had at the end-of-the-

year picnic on April 28th!  The setting was beautiful and weather 
was perfect. And as always the Kuckery did an outstanding job 
with our delicious meal!  A big thank you to Philip and Robin 
Smith for heading up the event!  It was a lot of work, but a huge 

success for parents and their seniors.  Thank you to all others who 
helped.  Everyone had a great time being together!  
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 Academic Signing Day was held April 22nd, 
2019. Fifty-nine seniors signed to commit to twenty 
four different colleges and The United States Coast 
Guard. We are excited about what the future holds 
for our future alumni!  

 

We congratulate our 59 seniors on their accomplishments! 
Twenty-seven students are being recognized by the South Carolina Independent School Association as SCISA Honor Graduates for 
having scored at least 1100 on the SAT and obtaining a 3.5 grade point average for each of seven semesters. And, 41 students are gradu-
ating with high honors which mean they have a cumulative grade point average of 4.0 or higher.  Furthermore, Orangeburg Prep 
has 4 students receiving the Palmetto Fellows Award. To receive the Palmetto a student must score at least 1200 on the SAT or 27 on 
the ACT, earn a cumulative 3.5 GPA, and rank in the top six percent of their class. A student who is not in the top six percent of his/her 
class may earn the Palmetto by scoring either 1400 on the SAT or 32 on the ACT and earn a cumulative 4.0 GPA.  Among colleges and 
universities that our graduates will attend are Anderson University, Charleston Southern University, Clemson University, Clemson Uni-
versity Bridge Program, College of Charleston, Georgia Southern University, Lander University, Lander University Honors College, 
Lehigh University, Midlands Technical College, Orangeburg-Calhoun Technical College, Pennsylvania State University Beaver Cam-
pus, Presbyterian College, Savannah College of Art and Design, Southern Wesleyan University, The Citadel, The Citadel Honors Pro-
gram, The University of Georgia, The University of South Carolina, The University of South Carolina Honors College, The University 
of South Carolina Beaufort, The University of South Carolina Gateway, and Wofford College.  We also have one student who will be 
joining the United State Coast Guard. 



 

On Tuesday, May 
7th, a retirement 
celebration was 
held at the Lower 
Campus Baseball 
Pavilion to honor 
Mrs. Rosemary 
McGee for 28 
years of service 
at OPS. At the 
Lower Campus, a 
tree has been 
planted and a cus-
tom bench has 
been placed at 
the Upper Cam-
pus, both in her 

honor. We appreciate all that Mrs. McGee has done at both campuses – 
wearing many hats! We love her and will miss her very much! Best wishes 
to her for a wonderful retirement! 

                                                                                                                                Summer  2019    Page 6  Celebrating Service to OPS 

Wendi Manion joined the Orangeburg Prep family 
on Monday, October 27, 2014 in the new School Health 
Nurse position.  Her home base will be in the Lower 
Campus main office, but she will be available to all as 
the needs arise.  Many of you know her as "Coach 
(Jason) Cote's wife," especially after their memorable 
engagement at the Powder Puff football game a few years 
ago.  Originally from West Virginia--just ask her about 
Mountaineer Football!!-- she is an Honors graduate of 
West Virginia University with a Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing, and considers pediatric nursing  her pas-
sion.  Formally a pediatric intensive care nurse and a 
school health nurse in West Virginia and Georgia, she 
has held various "adult" nursing positions since moving 
to Orangeburg ten years ago, and is ready to return to her 
love, caring for children. 
"Miss Wendi" lives in Orangeburg with Coach Cote and 
their three 4-legged fur babies, Eddy, Rudy, and 
Lily.  She loves watching movies, bargain shopping, and 
being a Thirty-One Gifts Consultant. 

 
 

 
Knox Montgomery Worrell 

Weight:  7 lbs. 14 oz. 
Length:  20 in. 

Birthdate:  April 5, 2019 @ 3:23 a.m. 
North Charleston, South Carolina 

 
Son of second grade teacher, Mr. and Mrs. Will (Lindsey) Worrell 

 
 

Pictured above left to right:  (Front row) Rosemary McGee and Edgar McGee, (Second row) Mike 
O’Cain, Casey McGee Chesson,  Reedy McGee Foster, and Nancy O’Cain.   



  
The OPS Administration is pleased to announce that Mrs. Leslie Whitlock has accepted the 
position as Head of Lower School for the 2019 – 2020 school year. Mrs. Whitlock has served 
as the Head of Lower School & Curriculum Coordinator at Francis Hugh Wardlaw Academy 
in Johnston, South Carolina for the previous nine years. Mrs. Whitlock is married and has two 
daughters.  
 
Mrs. Whitlock is a 1996 graduate of Wingate University with a Bachelor of Science in Psy-
chology. She also holds a Masters of Education degree from Western Governors University. 
After graduating from Wingate University, Mrs. Whitlock had the privilege of beginning her 
career at Stonewall Jackson School in Concord, North Carolina as a behavior specialist. She 

then went on to work as a Lead Kindergarten Teacher for The Hyde Academy in Cummings, Georgia. Upon com-
pleting a three-year stint in Georgia, Mrs. Whitlock worked in Preschool Admissions and as a Lead Kindergarten 
Teacher for Mount Vernon Presbyterian School in Atlanta, Georgia. She served in that capacity until 2010 when she 
assumed the position of Head of Lower School for Francis Hugh Wardlaw Academy.  
 
Mrs. Whitlock was pinned as a South Carolina Independent School 
Master Teacher in 2013 and became the first SCISA Master Teacher 
for Francis Hugh Wardlaw Academy. She is a member of the Geor-
gia Independent School Association Master Teacher Committee 
where she has presented and conducted faculty professional devel-
opment trainings as a Lead Presenter. In Mrs. Whitlock’s nine years 
at Francis Hugh Wardlaw Academy, she has designed and imple-
mented a learning support program for students and has helped facil-
itate a positive learning environment for all constituencies.  
 
The OPS Administration is extremely excited to have Mrs. Whitlock 
join the OPS family. Please join us in welcoming Mrs. Whitlock to 
Orangeburg Preparatory Schools. 

                                                                                                                                Summer  2019    Page 7  Faculty News 

Wendi Manion joined the Orangeburg Prep family 
on Monday, October 27, 2014 in the new School Health 
Nurse position.  Her home base will be in the Lower 
Campus main office, but she will be available to all as 
the needs arise.  Many of you know her as "Coach 
(Jason) Cote's wife," especially after their memorable 
engagement at the Powder Puff football game a few years 
ago.  Originally from West Virginia--just ask her about 
Mountaineer Football!!-- she is an Honors graduate of 
West Virginia University with a Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing, and considers pediatric nursing  her pas-
sion.  Formally a pediatric intensive care nurse and a 
school health nurse in West Virginia and Georgia, she 
has held various "adult" nursing positions since moving 
to Orangeburg ten years ago, and is ready to return to her 
love, caring for children. 
"Miss Wendi" lives in Orangeburg with Coach Cote and 
their three 4-legged fur babies, Eddy, Rudy, and 
Lily.  She loves watching movies, bargain shopping, and 
being a Thirty-One Gifts Consultant. 

 
 

 

Summer 2019 Lower & Upper Campus Office Hours    

Mon.-Thurs. 8:30 to Noon 

Fridays        Closed  

Closed May 30th,  May 31st, June 3rd, 

June 4th and the week of July 1st. 

Closed Fridays beginning May 31st 

through August 2nd.   Please use the 

main office drop box for payments/

messages after hours. Please plan ahead 

if you need drivers license waivers, tran-

scripts, or proof of attendance.  

 
 

LOST & FOUND 
 
Lower Campus:  Please remember 
to check the lost and found area near the 
main office at the Lower Campus for any 
lost clothing items or school supplies.  Any 
items left after May 24, 2019, will be do-
nated. 
 
Upper Campus:  Please check the area in 
Building A near the senior lockers for any 
lost and found items.  After May 24th, un-
claimed items will be donated to charity. 
 

 
 

 

End-of-year report cards will be 
available online May 30, 2019.  
An email will be sent informing 
you when they are ready to view. 
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Mrs. Ray's Biology II classes presented their models for 
their Human Body Mechanics STEM project. Madison Gar-
rick, Tori Smith, Kennerly Ann Bair, and Madison Jumper 
designed an artificial pancreas and made a model. Then 
they presented their work to the class.  

MRS.  
KATHERINE 
CAMPBELL 

 
Mrs. Campbell 
served as an Edu-
cation Adminis-
trator for one of 
our parent 
schools, Wade 
Hampton Acade-
my for many 
years.  She passed 
away on March 
14, 2019, at the 

age of 94.  She will be dearly missed by 
the Orangeburg Prep family. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

OPS 5K Color Fun Run  
Saturday, October 5, 2019  

Sponsorship Options  
 
Platinum:  $1,500 Donation Logo on all advertising materials 
such as t-shirts given to all runners, registration forms, race web-
site, posters and flyers 6 race entries ($40 value each) Tent/table 
opportunity to sell your products or advertise your company  
Gold: $1,000 Donation Logo on all advertising materials such as 
t-shirts given to all runners, registration forms, race website, 
posters and flyers 4 race entries ($40 value each) Tent/table op-
portunity to sell your products or advertise your company  
 Silver: $500 Donation Your name on all advertising materials 
such as t-shirts given to all runners, registration forms, race web-
site, posters and flyers. Names listed without logo 2 race entries 
($40 value each) Tent/table opportunity to sell your products or 
advertise your company  
Bronze: $250 Donation Your name on advertising materials 
such as t-shirts given to all runners, registration forms, race web-
site, posters and flyers.  Names listed without logo  
  
Logo positioning on promotional items, including t-shirt back, 
will be based on levels with event sponsor on top then Platinum 
and Gold.  Silver and bronze levels will have names listed with-
out logo.  
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On March 29th the class of 
2020 had their ring ceremo-
ny and a reception to cele-
brate this accomplishment 
for their family and friends. 
The ceremony was a special 
time for each class mem-
ber.  Each student has 
worked long and hard to 
reach this point.  It was a 
privilege and an honor for 
them to receive and to wear 
the Orangeburg Preparatory 
School’s class ring.  
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Our student body officers and 

NHS officers attended the SCISA 

Student Association Spring Con-

vention in Myrtle Beach March 

3rd—March 5th.   Congratulations 

to our National Honor Society for 

attaining the Chapter of the Year 

award for Division 1 schools. 

Thank you to Mrs. Lynn Garrick 

and Mr. Blake Cramer for taking 

such a wonderful group of our 

students. They all did an outstand-

ing job of representing Orange-

burg Prep.  

Pictured left to right:  Banks 

McConnell, Rebecca Axson, 

Jadyn Murphy, Jillee Anna Wal-

ter, Amber White, and Mrs. Gar-

rick (sponsor). 
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What a fun treat for our fourth grade science classes!  To wrap up their unit on plants and animals, students made and placed bird 
feeders around the Lower Campus.  Hopefully, we will get to see some new little feathered friends paying us a visit from time to 
time. 
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HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS 
MAKING A DIFFERENCE AT 

LOWER CAMPUS-BIBLE CREW 
 

Pictured left is John Martin Reed, a 
senior, presenting a St. Patrick's pro-
gram at Bible Crew with a Veggie  
Tales video and a game in his green 
outfit. 
 
Pictured right is Madison Weeks, a 
tenth grader, presenting a "Valentine's 
Program" at Bible Crew.  She is 
speaking on love and joy while stu-
dents enjoy Valentine's cookies and 
coloring a Bible verse. 
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2019 May Day Court 
 
Pictured above is the 2019 May Day Court.  The left group is our Middle School May Day Court.  The group 
pictured right is our High School May Day Court.  Pictured in the middle is (left) Amber White, May Day 
Queen.  Pictured in the middle right is Campbell Delaney, Junior May Day Queen. 
 

Pictured above is one of the highlights of the evening, the senior class boys  
entertaining with a dance medley. 
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May Day Entertainment continued 

 
Our fifth graders are pictured top left performing the May Pole.   Top 
right and bottom left are the Lower Campus students performing their 

skits that were taught by Mrs. Jean Reid.   

 Our SENIOR BOYS pose with their choreogra-
pher, Robin Smith.  These boys practiced since early Febru-
ary so that their performance would be a seamless one!  
They did a great job! 



                                                                                                                                

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Summer 2019   Page 15  Girls & Boys State Bound 

Wendi Manion joined the Orangeburg Prep family 
on Monday, October 27, 2014 in the new School Health 
Nurse position.  Her home base will be in the Lower 
Campus main office, but she will be available to all as 
the needs arise.  Many of you know her as "Coach 
(Jason) Cote's wife," especially after their memorable 
engagement at the Powder Puff football game a few years 
ago.  Originally from West Virginia--just ask her about 
Mountaineer Football!!-- she is an Honors graduate of 
West Virginia University with a Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing, and considers pediatric nursing  her pas-
sion.  Formally a pediatric intensive care nurse and a 
school health nurse in West Virginia and Georgia, she 
has held various "adult" nursing positions since moving 
to Orangeburg ten years ago, and is ready to return to her 
love, caring for children. 
"Miss Wendi" lives in Orangeburg with Coach Cote and 
their three 4-legged fur babies, Eddy, Rudy, and 
Lily.  She loves watching movies, bargain shopping, and 
being a Thirty-One Gifts Consultant. 

 
 

 
Girls State Delegates pictured above are Bai-
ley Livingston, Nhi Ngo, Emilee-Clare Fan-
ning 
 
Girls State Alternates pictured left are  
GeorgiaAnne Craig, Lindsay Salley, and  
JoJo Wolfe. 

Palmetto Girls and Boys State will be held June 9 
through June 15, at Presbyterian College and Anderson 
University.  The week is a hands-on application of gov-
ernment and citizenship.  The delegates attending partic-
ipate in mock political activities at all levels of govern-
ment.  Congratulations to these students! 

 
 
Boys State Delegates pictured above are Andrew Felkel, Carter Chandler, David Jones, 
Will Summers, and Benjamin Davis. 
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Wendi Manion joined the Orangeburg Prep family 
on Monday, October 27, 2014 in the new School Health 
Nurse position.  Her home base will be in the Lower 
Campus main office, but she will be available to all as 
the needs arise.  Many of you know her as "Coach 
(Jason) Cote's wife," especially after their memorable 
engagement at the Powder Puff football game a few years 
ago.  Originally from West Virginia--just ask her about 
Mountaineer Football!!-- she is an Honors graduate of 
West Virginia University with a Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing, and considers pediatric nursing  her pas-
sion.  Formally a pediatric intensive care nurse and a 
school health nurse in West Virginia and Georgia, she 
has held various "adult" nursing positions since moving 
to Orangeburg ten years ago, and is ready to return to her 
love, caring for children. 
"Miss Wendi" lives in Orangeburg with Coach Cote and 
their three 4-legged fur babies, Eddy, Rudy, and 
Lily.  She loves watching movies, bargain shopping, and 
being a Thirty-One Gifts Consultant. 

 
 

Mrs. Taylor Riley visited the 4K classes to talk with them about “Good Touch and Bad 
Touch”.  Thank you Mrs. Riley for a great lesson!  

Our 4th graders enjoyed their educational trip 
to Riverbanks Zoo April 3rd. 
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The eighth graders represented Orangeburg Prep very well on the annual trip to Atlanta, Ga.  They visited the World of Coke Museum, 
the Atlanta Aquarium, the newly refurbished Cyclerama, and even Toured CNN studies and attended a Braves game.  What a neat trip 
to round out the middle years at Orangeburg Prep.  Mrs. Felkel and Mrs. Axson chaperoned along with a wonderful group of parents!    

 
The weather was perfect for our sophomore class field trip to Congaree National Park in Hopkins, South Caroli-
na.  Forty-two sophomores and four faculty chaperones - Ms. DeRienzo, Dr. Hurst, Dr. Sommer, and Mrs. 
Felsher made the trip.  The students participated in an Ecosystems Scavenger Hunt while venturing around the 
park. 
 

 



                                                                                                                                

 
 Maurice Washington at-
tended South Carolina 4-H Legisla-
tive Day on Tuesday, March 12, 
2019. Maurice was able to visit our 
legislators and learned about the various activities 
within our governing body at the state level. He also 
was able to visit with a few House and Senate mem-
bers and attended a ceremony with the Superintendent 
of Education, Molly Spearman and the Commissioner 
of Agriculture, Hugh Weathers. Maurice had a great 
time.  
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Students from Orangeburg Prep, including some from our 
SCISA dance teams, participated in Orangeburg Civic Bal-

let's spring production of The Wizard of Oz which was 
held in March.   Dancers range from open cast to Principle 
dancers. We are proud of our students contributing to the 
Arts in our Community.   
 
Standing left to right:  Sarah Tomson, Lily-Katherine 
Felkel, Naomi McCutchen, Delaney Ridley, Mikayla Rider, 
Dianna McConnell, Aniyah Greene, and Cammy Adickes  
Kneeling in the front:  Kendal Ray, Kaeghan Greene, 
Kearsen West, and Beth Nexsen. 

OPS 4K- 2nd graders had a blast learning all about dental 
hygiene with a visit from Delta Dental! 

The officers of Fellowship of Christian Students sold homemade 
goodies at break to the students.  Proceeds from 
this fundraiser will be used to offset medical ex-
penses for Simms (Class of 2000) and Amanda 
Porter's son, Lawton, who  suffered a brain aneu-
rysm and is recovering.  Porter is  alumnus of 
Orangeburg Prep in the class of 2000.  We will continue to pray 
for Lawton and his parents. 

 
 
 James Williams, Orange-
burg Prep School Geography 
School Champion, qualified and 
participated in the State Geogra-
phy Bee on Friday, March 30th in 
Columbia, South Carolina.  James 
was one of 100 students from vari-
ous schools across the state com-
peting for South Carolina Champi-
on.  We are so proud of James' 
accomplishments. 
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We are proud of our students who represented Orangeburg Prep in the SCISA History Day held 
on Wednesday, April 3rd. Congrats to Maurice Wright (12th grade) and Gabrielle McCoskey 
(10th grade) on a job well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Senior Student Council and the National Honor Society 
teamed up to sell ferns and geraniums this spring.  Custom-
ers were given choices of three types of ferns and red and 
pink geraniums. These students sold approximately 300 
plants.  The funds raised will be used to purchase a new wa-
ter cooler with bottle filling station to be placed in B Building. 
They would like to thank everyone who participated.  Your 
support is appreciated.  Pictured left is Mason Boney, Stu-
dent Body President. 
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Some examples of projects that were entered at the 
OPS Science fair are shown.  Over 200 projects were 
entered from grades three through twelve.   
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Students from both the Lower and Upper Campus participat-
ed in the SCISA Literary Meet on March 7, 2018, at Charles-
ton Southern University. They were chosen to participate in 
several categories including storytelling, poetry, oral interpre-
tation, extemporaneous speaking, and essay.  Ramsey Alber-
gotti in sixth grade won 1st place in oral interpretation. We are 
so proud of how well Orangeburg Prep was represented at 
this event.  Left picture: 
Front Row: Nhi Ngo, Nhidi Patel, Zealie Kimzey, John Wren 
best, John Colston Strickland, and Conner Brandon. 
Back row- Ramsey Albergotti,  Kaitlyn Robinson, and Guy 

Watkins Best. 

Science Fair Winners   --   March 7, 2019  
 
Elementary Division  
Physical Science Category:  First Place-Lauren Tant   
                                                  Second Place –Seth Baldwin and Dakota Boan  
                                                  Third Place – Brooke Fogle and Calee Hartzog   
 
General/Behavioral Science:  First Place- Natalie Hall  
                                                     Second Place – Katelyn Azzarelli  
                             Tied for Third Place – Grayson Valentine   and Addison Garick/Naomi McCutchen (team)  
 
Biological/Environmental/Invention:  First Place – Zoe Wingard  
                                Second Place – Kate Holstein, Madeline Powell, Hannah Lambrecht (Team)  
                                Third Place – Carley Fairey  
 
Junior  Division  
 Biological / Environmental :  First Place – Gunner Altman  
                                                     Second Place – Thomas Kemp  
                                                      Third Place – Paige Hewitt  
 
General / Behavioral:  First Place – Hallie Fanning  
                                       Second Place – Jacob Powell  
                                        Third Place – Harris Holstein 
Physical Science/Inventions:   First Place – Timmy McCoskey  
                                                      Second Place – Naylin Judge  
                                                      Third Place – Campbell Delaney  
 
Junior Team:  First Place – Emily Hughes and Savannah McClain  
                         Second Place – Ramsey Albergotti and Becky Zheng  
                        Third Place – Grayson Bowers and Sawyer Union  
 
 
Senior Division  
Biological/Behavioral/Inventions :   First Place – Landon Toole  
                                                          Second Place – Blakely Valentine  
                                                          Third Place – Anna Brake Plummer  
 
General/Physical Science:   First Place – Kelcey Lake  
                                             Second Place – John Mack  
                                             Third Place –Dylan Wilson  
 
Senior Team :      First Place – Kaitlyn Robinson and Nhi Ngo  
                             Second Place – Brady Crider, Noland Boney, Brison Ardis  
                             Third Place – Madison Garrick, Kennerly Ann Bair, Tori Smith  
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Morris Maurice Wright II participated in the South Carolina 
Future Business Leaders of America Leadership Conference 
held on March 16-17 at the North Charleston Convention Cen-
ter/Embassy Suites Hotel in North Charleston. 
 
Maurice placed 4th in the category of Computer Problem Solving (Objective 
Test).  The competencies test consisted of Operating Systems, Networks, Per-
sonal Computer Components, Security, Safety and Environmental Issues, Lap-
top and Portable Devices, Printers and Scanners. 
 
Maurice placed 1st at the District Conference in January and won 4th place on 
State FBLA Leadership Conference on March 17th.  He earned an opportunity 
to compete at the National Leadership Conference scheduled for  
June 28-July in Baltimore, Md. 
 
The Future Business Leaders of America is the largest student business  
organization in the world with over a quarter of a million members. The organ-

ization provides students opportunities to develop leadership and business 

skills to excel in any career. 

On April 12th, twenty-three high school teams competed in the SC Envirothon at the Sandhill REC site in Ponti-
ac. They competed in the following areas: Agriculture and the Environment, Aquatics, Forestry, Soils, and Wild-
life. Orangeburg Prep sent two teams to the annual competition. The gray team consisted of Brady Crider, Lan-
don Toole, Gabrielle McCoskey, Tanner Garrick, Zack Felkel, and alternate Peyton Inabinet. The red team con-
sisted of Kaitlyn Robinson, Nhi Ngo, Carter Chandler, Thomas Williams, Cate Williams, and alternate Sam 
Brenn. The gray team won 3rd place at the current events station on sustainable agriculture! Peyton Inabinet won 
1st place with his alternate team at the wildlife station! Congratulations to all winners and participants!  
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Mr. & Mrs. Ford Blanchard 
Ford, Class of 2011 

Married May 3, 2019, at  
Grace Church Cathedral 

Charleston, South Carolina 
Reception at  

Country Club of Charleston 
To Mary Fran Hillow  
(Professional golfer) 

Ford is a Senior Auditor,  
Elliott Davis, LLC,  
in Charleston, SC.   

The couple resides on James Island. 

Lillian James Carlson 
She is the daughter of Stephen and Hillary 
Thackston Carlson (Class of 2009)  
Granddaughter of Lawrence (WHA 1982) 
and Joni Thackston.  
Lillian was born on April 25, 2019.  
She weighed 8 lbs. 2 oz. Lillian’s family 
resides in Wiesbaden, Germany, where Ste-
phen is stationed as a Captain in the United 
States Army.  Hillary is a cross fit instruc-
tor. 

Mr. & Mrs. Cory Noll 
Married May 9, 2019 
Cory, Class of 2006 
Kelli, Class of 2004 

The Class 
of 1969  
celebrated 
their 50th 
Reunion.  
Please visit the 
following link 
to read all the 
details! 
 
http://
www.orangeb
urgprep.com/
Development/
alumni.html  
 
 

http://www.orangeburgprep.com/Development/alumni.html
http://www.orangeburgprep.com/Development/alumni.html
http://www.orangeburgprep.com/Development/alumni.html
http://www.orangeburgprep.com/Development/alumni.html
http://www.orangeburgprep.com/Development/alumni.html
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Senior Four-Year Athletic Awards were presented at the Athletic Banquet on Tuesday, May 7th.  
Many thanks to our Athletic Director Coach Jan Stoudenmire, Booster Club representative Shel-
ley Sutcliffe, and The Kuckery for our delicious meal.  Pictured left to right are 1st Row:  Ian 
Scott and Nick Pascoe.  2nd Row:  Grant Axson, Alyson Hay, Hunter Shafer, Morgan Hewitt, 
Kennerly Ann Bair, Madison Garrick, and Tori Smith. 3rd Row:  John Pascoe, Will Connor, 
Brett Evatt, Evan Lambrecht, Brandon Weeks, Trace Furtick, Peyton McDougal, and Wesley 
Wells. 
 

 

Kennerly Ann Bair  
Senior/Bowling All-State 

 (pictured left) 
 

Marlee Robinson  
Senior/Basketball All-State,  

(pictured right)  

Kennerly Ann Bair  
Senior/Bowling All-State 

Marlee Robinson  
Senior/Basketball All-State 

Ian Scott 
Letter of Intent / Track 

Lehigh University  
Mountain Hawks 
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SPEED AND STRENGTH:  The Orangeburg Prep Speed and Strength Team competed in the SCISA State 
Speed and Strength Competition at Wilson Hall on Saturday.  A pair of Indians came away as A/AA State 
Champions as Grant Axson won the 140 pound weight class and Ian Scott won the 170 pound weight class.  Josh 
Searson also came away with a Runner Up in the 235 pound weight class.  The rest of the team that wound up 
3rd overall in the A/AA classification were Below 135 Guy Watkins Best, 150 Will Connor, 160 John Pascoe, 
180 Nick Pascoe, 190 Will Shaw, 205 A.J Tolbert, 220 Kenneth Fogle, and 235 Plus Andrew Felkel. 

 
 On Saturday, May 11, 2019, the OPS Bass 
Anglers competed in the South Carolina Bass 
Challenge State Championship on Lake Mur-
ray.  Anglers John Wren Best and Preston 
Wells (pictured left), and Captain Wesley Wells 
won JV first place big bass with a 5.51 bass. 
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The SCISA music festival 
was held on the campus of 
the University of South 
Carolina. We are proud of 
our participants and con-
gratulate them on their per-
formances!  Both of our 
Lower and Middle School 
Small Ensemble groups 
received a silver medal.  
Kaitlyn Robinson and Emi-
ly Hughes each received 
silver medals for their solo 
pieces.  Nhi Ngo and Kel-
sey Lake both received 
gold medals for their solo 
performances as well.  
Congratulations and Go 
Indians! 

 



                                                                                                                                                                                       

 

 
 
 

  
 

Mr. M. Evan Powell, Head of School 
Mrs. LaDan Brown, Assistant Head of School 

Mrs. Rosemary McGee, Lower Campus Administrator 
Coach Jan Stoudenmire, Athletic Director 

Mrs. Taylor Riley, Guidance Counselor 
 Mrs. June Kemp, Child Development Center Director 

Mrs. Monica McElhone, Admissions & Marketing Director 
Mrs. Sandy Reed, Tribal Talk Editor 

This newsletter serves to inform parents, faculty, staff,  
students, alumni, and friends of Orangeburg Prep.   

Suggestions for  articles, stories, etc. may be submitted by  

contacting Sandy Reed at 803.534.7970 or 
sreed@orangeburgprep.com. 

Upper Campus  (Grades 6-12) 
2651 North Road, Orangeburg, S.C.  29118 
Phone:  803/534-7970  Fax:  803/535-2190 
Email:upperoffice@orangeburgprep.com 

Lower Campus  (Four year old Preschool—Grade 5) 
168 Prep Street, Orangeburg, S.C.  29118 
Phone:  803/536-3000  Fax:  803/535-2328 
Email:loweroffice@orangeburgprep.com 
Child Development Center (One-year old—three-years old) 
168 Prep Street, Orangeburg, S.C.  29118 
Phone:  803/536-0490 

Orangeburg Preparatory Schools, Inc. 
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Grades 6th—12th 

 You may view a complete list of recipients by copying 
and pasting the link below in your browser: 

http://www.orangeburgprep.com/Academics/
academic_awards.html 

 
 

2019-2020 OFFICERS 
 

President:  Emilee-Clare Fanning  
Vice President: Josh Palmer  
Secretary:  Taylor Boozer   
Treasurer:  Nhi Ngo  
Advisor:  Mrs. Lynn Garrick 

Presentations 
May 3, 2019 

Have a great  
Summer! 


